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Mullumbimby High School 
Works notification August 15, 2022 

School Infrastructure NSW and Public Works are managing the repair and remediation of buildings and 
grounds at Mullumbimby High School that were damaged by flood waters in March 2022. 

Delivery of contractor’s construction site sheds 

To allow the next stage of works to begin, on Monday 22 August, construction site sheds and facilities will be 
delivered throughout the day to the school and temporary service connections established the following 
day. Entry to site will be via Jubilee Avenue, with traffic control in place to direct motorists and assist 
pedestrians, where needed. 

Mould remediation 

From Thursday, August 25, contractors will begin mould remediation work in flood-damaged buildings at 
Mullumbimby High School. 

Specialists will be carrying out mould remediation inside flood damaged buildings and will be wearing the 
protective equipment recommended by the occupational hygienist who has assessed the Mullumbimby 
High School site.  

The work will include treating mould in the flood affected buildings and removing mould contaminated 
material, including wall linings. Work will be carried out over four weeks. 

There will be no risk to students, staff or visitors as a result of the work. Affected areas will remain out of 
bounds and only accessible by approved project team members. 

Contractors undertaking the work will enter and leave the school from a designated entry point on Jubilee 
Avenue and will be timed to minimise disruption to Mullumbimby High School students, staff and visitors.  

Invitation: Mullumbimby High School Information Session 

A community information session about the work planned at Mullumbimby High School will be held at the 
school between 5pm and 6pm on Thursday, August 25. 

 The session will provide information about work that has been undertaken so far, as well as remediation and 
repairs that will be carried out at Mullumbimby High School and construction arrangements that will be in 
place while the project is underway. 

Contact us 

If you have any concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during business 
hours on 1300 482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and we will minimise impacts on the 
community at every opportunity. Thank you for your patience while we undertake this important work. 
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